Informal document WP.30/AC.2 (2022) No. 7

Distr.: General 7 October 2022

English only

Economic Commission for Europe

Administrative Committee for the TIR Convention, 1975

Seventy-eighth session
Geneva, 12 (p.m.)—13 October 2022
Item 3 (b) (v) of the provisional agenda
Activities and administration of the TIR Executive Board:
Administration of the TIR Executive Board and the TIR secretariat
Budget proposal and cost plan for the year 2023

Budget proposal and cost plan for the year 2023

Transmitted by the International Road Transport Union

In Annex, the secretariat transmits a letter by the International Road Transport Union (IRU)

Annex

Mr Yuwei Li Director of Sustainable Transport Division at UNECE UN Economic Commission for Europe (UNECE) Palais des Nations 1211 - GENEVE 10 Switzerland



GE1058586/UDP

Geneva, 7 October 2022

TIR operational forecast 2023

Dear Mr Li.

Thank you for your today's letter ref. UNECE/2022/TRANS/47/YL/KA. As per the established practice I inform you that IRU's operational forecast of the number of TIR carnets to be distributed in 2023 has been set at 564,000.

The forecast for 2022 could not be realised because of enormous disruptions of supply chains, which will continue suffering huge challenges in 2023. At the same time, some countries and regions have shown increases in the use of TIR, recognising the value it brings to the public and private sectors. Furthermore, TIR has been proving its great benefits in the Middle East and the trend in its use there is expected to grow rapidly.

UNECE and IRU have been working hand in hand in promoting TIR in new regions, notably in Africa, where the harmonisation of transit is much needed for enhancing intra- and inter-regional trade.

The strong support from UNECE and all Contracting Parties to the TIR Convention, our joint progress in TIR digitalisation and the expansion of the TIR system should undoubtedly lead towards more resilient, transparent, and efficient logistics and trade. IRU kindly requests that you bring this letter to the attention of the Administrative Committee.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Umberto de Pretto Secretary General

iru.org

IRU La Voie-Creuse 16 Case postale 44 CH-1211 Geneva 20 Switzerland +41-22-918 27 00 (tel) +41-22-918 27 41 (fax) info@iru.org